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Hailey City Council Amends Hailey’s Health Order  
 

Group Size Limits Removed Along With Easing of Mask Requirements 
 

(Hailey, Idaho) –   Hailey Mayor Martha Burke stressed the importance of personal responsibility in 

leading a discussion with the Hailey City Council about easing health order terms which have been 

in place since early February within the City of Hailey. During the May 10, 2021 city council 

meeting, Hailey officials made a motion to eliminate group size restrictions from its health order, 

and to require face coverings only in indoor public spaces, and to strongly recommend face 

coverings in settings where physical distancing can’t be maintained.  This new order went into 

effect on May 11, 2021, concurrently with the State of Idaho’s move to Stay Health Order Stage 4, 

which permits gatherings of any size if people adhere to the physical distancing and 

sanitation requirements described in Section 4 of the State’s Order, which is available here: 

https://rebound.idaho.gov/wp-content/uploads/stage4-stay-healthy-guidelines-051121.pdf  

 

Hailey’s Health Order 2021-03 continues to require face coverings be worn in any indoor public 

place when members of the public are physically present.  While masking is no longer legally 

required in outdoor public places, it continues to be strongly recommended that people completely 

cover the nose and mouth when social distancing is not possible in any indoor or outdoor space.  

Hailey’s Health Order is attached, and available at https://www.haileycityhall.org/ 
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